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TOWN OF STANFORD                       
ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS

MEETING OF July 14, 2010
PRESENT: 


Larry Clark- Chair

Jerry Lerner


Kathryn Zeyher

Terry Kilmer

Toni Liberta

Also present Councilman Chris Flynn 

Meeting opened at 7:30 pm
MINUTES:  Larry Clark had one correction on page two of the minutes from June 09, 2010. The side set back should have read rear set back. Correction was made and Mr. Clark motioned to accept the minutes, seconded by Toni Liberta. All in favor: Unanimous. 
NEW BUSINESS:

 

KAGAN, JONATHAN-2944 Salt Point Tpke.- Mr. Larry Scardaci representing Mr. Kagan’s request to put up a Wind Turbine. He needs a height variance of 50 ft. Mr. Clark asked the width of the wings and what exactly will the turbine do? Mr. Scardaci explained that the wings were 10 x 5 feet in width and that the spinning creates energy that will power the house. In addition, the poll diameter is 10 to 12 inches round. Mr. Clark explained to Mr. Scardaci that Zoning has no law in effect for Wind Turbines. Mr. Clark asked that Mr. Scardaci go before the Town Board and request they make a set law on Wind Turbines.  Mr. Clark stated that the Board could not consider the application at this time.  
PUBLIC HEARING:


WHELAN, JOAN – 28 Bockmill Road – applicant would like to build a 10 x 20 deck with three or four steps going up to it. They will need a 14 ft. front yard variance.  Mrs. Whelan explained to Board again what she would like to do and pointed out on the plans where the deck would go. The Public Hearing opened: Mrs. Judith Brennan, neighbor, said she has no problem with the plans. The Public Hearing closed. A motion to grant the variance of 14 ft. was made by Toni Liberta, seconded by Kathryn Zeyher. All in favor: Unanimous 



TRACY SPRINGER & RICK ANTONOFF – 69 Shelley Hill Road –Joe Melito from Crisp Architects representing applicants. Mr. Melito explained to the Board that they would like to do a renovation to the existing home and build an addition. They need a variance of 84 ft. in the front. The Public Hearing opened and no comments were made. The Public Hearing closed. Mr. Clark made a motion to grant the front yard variance of 84 ft. Seconded by Terry Kilmer. All in favor: Unanimous
WOOD, JAMES – 2560 Salt Point Tpke. –applicant is requesting to build a 24’ x 12’ roof out from the south end of the house.  He needs a front yard variance of 62’. The Board seems to think that he also needs a rear yard variance. The Board requested that Mr. Wood  talk to Don Smith, building and Zoning enforcer to get a new denial letter that stated both variances on it. In addition, Mr. Wood needs to send out another mailing with the correct information on it and get a sign affidavit from the Poughkeepsie Journal, which he failed to show at this meeting. Mr. Wood was told to come back next month with the correct documents and he will be able to have his Public Hearing.  

The Board discussed the Greenway Connections. They all agreed that there were no significant benefits or disadvantages regarding the plan. Mr. Clark stated that he would write a letter regarding their thoughts to the Town Board. 


There being no further business of the Zoning Board of Appeals meeting of July 14, 2010. Kathryn Zeyher motioned to adjourn the meeting. Mr. Lerner seconded. All in favor: Unanimous. Motion carried. Meeting adjourned at 9:00 pm
Respectfully Submitted: _________________________________________





Mona Lantz, Recording Secretary
Approved by:   ________________________________________________
